[image: image1.emf]Government told to release airport safety data 
Environmental NGO wins the right to see key modelling data after Government is declared to have breached Freedom of Information Act
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The Department for Transport has been given 35 days to release data requested by an environmental NGO, or else face possible high court action.
The Aviation Environment Federation first formally requested the information, which relates to how planning rules to ensure safety around airports are decided, in May 2011. But the Department had repeatedly declined to release it citing concerns about commercial confidentiality.
The Information Commissioner has, however, rejected DfT’s argument, and in addition has criticised what he considers ‘unacceptable delay’ by the Government in handling the request.
Environmental information – commercial property?
Public Safety Zones are areas around the busiest UK airports within which there is an increased risk of aircraft crashing. Government policy is to manage this risk by preventing developments, such as new housing, that would increase the number of people living or working within these areas. 
As responsibility for drawing up these zones has been contracted out to private companies, however, key information about how they are defined – such as data on aircraft crash rates and crash locations – is increasingly being regarded as commercial property. 
As a result, when airports apply for expansion or for permission to extend operating hours, neither the public nor local planning authorities necessarily know where the boundaries for these planning restrictions will fall until after the application has been approved.

Crash risks may be small, but transparency matters

The risk of injury as a result of aircraft crashes, even for those near busy airports, is thankfully small – probably much smaller than the health risks arising from associated noise and air pollution. 

But if an airport is seeking to expand it is clearly important that both the public and local authorities understand all the likely implications, including impacts on Public Safety Zones. The technique for defining these zones is publicly-funded, and should, we believe, be fully transparent, open to public scrutiny and freely available for use by parties other than NATS.

AEF’s Deputy Director Cait Hewitt said: “UK aviation is regulated to ensure very high standards of safety, both for passengers and for people on the ground. But one consequence of this is that in areas around runway ends, developments such as house building are often restricted. For local authorities to be able to judge whether the benefit of an airport expansion outweighs any safety implications or associated planning restrictions, it is essential for them to know how local areas would be impacted. It is wrong for crucial environmental information like this, which is drawn up using the public’s money, to be treated as private property by firms contracted by the Government to develop these models.”
The full judgment is attached; it is also available from the ICO website using reference FS50449512.
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